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Question:   

What is the AEC's position on [providing two-candidate preferred results]? Do you go down 

the path of providing a true two-candidate preferred result for each House of Representatives 

seat, or do you go with how many have viewed the world for a long time, which is that it is 

always between Labor and the coalition? 

 

Answer: 

 

After each election the Australian Electoral Commission produces a two-candidate preferred 

result for every House of Representatives seat, by completing a full distribution of 

preferences.  The results are published on the AEC website and in various election 

publications. 

 

For the majority of electorates (142 of the 150 seats that were contested at the 2010 election) 

the two-candidate preferred result is also the two-party preferred result because the leading 

two candidates were endorsed by the ALP and a Coalition party respectively. 

 

After the official result has been declared, and in order to obtain an indicative, two-party 

preferred result for the remaining (in 2010, 8) seats, the AEC conducts a ‘Scrutiny for 

Information’, authorised by Section 277 of the Commonwealth Electoral Act 1918.  That 

process notionally allocates preferences between the ALP and Coalition candidates to provide 

an indicative result had they been the leading two candidates for those electorates. 

 

The two-party preferred indicative result is also published on the AEC website and in various 

election publications. 

 


